




 

h. Voluntary redundancies packages for APS and EL staff (including Customs 
Level staff) are as per Department of Immigration and Citizenship Enterprise 
Agreement 2011-2014 and Australian Customs and Border Protection Services 
(ACBPS) Enterprise Agreement 2011-2014.  
 
Voluntary Redundancy packages for SES staff are considered as a Section 37 
Retirement with incentive and include the following: 

i. Section 37 allows an agency head to offer an ongoing SES employee 
the opportunity to separate from the APS and to be paid a financial 
incentive to do so. 

ii. While there is no set formula, generally the standard APS redundancy 
formula is applied (two weeks per year of service up to a maximum of 
48 weeks). In some circumstances, this amount may be discounted. For 
very short periods of service, the amount may be enhanced. An ‘in lieu 
of notice’ amount of up to five weeks of salary may also be considered 
where relevant (i.e. the separation is to occur immediately following 
the APS Commissioner’s agreement to the amount). 

iii. Note that the final incentive amount is subject to the Australian Public 
Service Commissioner's agreement. 
 

i. Noting that no "default public service package" exists, the DIBP and ACBPS 
VR constructs are fairly standard with the wider APS. 
 

j. 87 voluntary redundancies at ACBPS were funded from limited funding from 
the Department of Finance in 2013-2014. All other VRs have been funded 
from departmental appropriations.  

 
 
 
 


